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August 3, 2022         TRANSMITTED VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

To:  Lisa Bogard, Plan President, Anthem Blue Cross Blue Shield 

 Kelly Simonson, Plan President, Health Plan of Nevada 

 Michael Easterday, Plan President, Molina Health Care 

 Eric Schmacker, Plan President, Silver Summit Health Plan 

 

Fr:  Theresa Carsten, Chief, Managed Care and Quality Assurance Unit 

 

Re: Memo Distributed on July 22, 2022 for CY 2023 Pay-For-Performance Withhold for Managed Care 

Organizations (MCOs)  

  

Last month, DHCFP distributed a memo providing guidance for the CY 2023 Pay-for-Performance Withhold. It 

was brought to our attention from Mercer that a minor rounding error was made in calculating the targets 

listed in the table embedded in this previous memo. This error was specific to the targets listed for Molina. 

Please find below a corrected version of this table. The targets highlighted below reflect the corrected targets.  

 

Table 1: Performance Targets for MCO Withhold Arrangement in CY 2023 

 
 

       

CC: Suzanne Bierman, Administrator 

 Stacie Weeks, Deputy Administrator 

 Antonina Capurro, Deputy Administrator 

 Phil Burrell, Deputy Administrator 

 Jaimie Evins, Supervisor, MCQA 

 Robyn Gonzalez, Supervisor, MCQA 

 Erin Lynch, Chief, Medical Programs and Policy Unit 

 Jeff Majeske, Rates Unit 

 Fred Gibison, Mercer 

 Lee Ann Dougherty, Health Services Advisory Group 

  


